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30/06/2020
Dear Resident
RE:
Proposed Relocatable Buildings (RL) replacement at Friars Grove Primary School, Upland Drive, Colchester, CO4 0PZ 
Essex County Council (ECC) with the Department for Education (DfE), are proposing to replace the RL’s at Friars Grove Primary School to provide a permanent Early Years facility and a school class base.
The proposed replacement includes the construction a new Early Year’s facility at the front of the school site consisting of 2x play spaces, kitchen, staff room, admin/reception area, stores, laundry and associated w/c’s and plant with a new 6 space car park externally. A new class base on the school playing field is also proposed consisting of 1x class base, store and associated w/c’s. The current RL’s will be demolished and the area will be reinstated back to grass play space. 

We would like to invite you to an online exhibition to review the latest draft proposals online and to have your say before the proposals are completed for submission to the County Planning Authority as a full planning application. Comment forms are available online and we would be grateful if you could take your time to complete this so that we can capture and consider the views prior to the submission of the planning application.

The online exhibition will be available from Tuesday 7th July 2020 to Monday 20th July 2020 and can be viewed at either:

https://consultations.essex.gov.uk/infrastructure-delivery/consultation-for-friars-grove-primary-school or,

https://consultations.essex.gov.uk
Please note that the consultation documents will be unavailable until the 6th July.
We will consider all comments received prior to submitting a detailed planning application to the County Planning Authority.  A summary of the pre-application consultation responses will also accompany the submitted planning application.

We hope that you will be able to take the opportunity to view the draft plans and to have your say online.   A feedback questionnaire will be available online.  Following this consultation, all relevant comments and feedback will be reviewed and incorporated into the planning documentation.

We hope that you will review the proposal and plans and leave your feedback online.

If you have any questions in the meantime, then please contact Sam.Salisbury@essex.gov.uk 
Yours faithfully
Sam Salisbury, Assistant Project Sponsor
Infrastructure Delivery Team
Infrastructure and Environment
Essex County Council

